
 

 

 

Fossen 
Lodge 5-534 
119 Pierce Street 
Black River Falls, WI 
54615 

 

 

2020 
  

Board/Officers Names and Numbers 

President/: Carol Haugen   284-5469 Secretary:  Betty Steele  284-4430 

Vice President: Mildred Evenson  284-4426 Treasurer/Membership and     

Foundation Dir: Mary Peterson 284-2357 

Editor/Cultural Dir/                                                           

Publicity/Social Dir: Elaine Pregent 284-8483  Trustees:             Norm Stoker 

Historian: Mary Glasenapp                                 Don Koxlien 

Marshall: Don Glasenapp                                         Counselor/ Sports Director:  Rollie Lee   

   

Lodge Website:  http://www.sonsofnorway5.com/lodges/details/41-Fossen-534 

Lodge Members Birthdays 

 Jeff Briggs       Qct 7   Charles Amundson         Oct  24   Cleo Scharlau  Dec  4 

 Carol Haugen        Oct 7              Don Koxlien           Oct  25           Kielyn Rowekamp Dec 27 

 Pat Gearing           Oct 9              Richard Selin                   Oct 29            Nancy Laabs   Dec 19 

Mary Glasenapp   Oct 13       Rita Selin                          Nov 15    Clarice Franke          Dec 24       

Board Meeting     

The Board met on Sept 29 in the Field of Honor Park.  

March to September Treasurer Report was read and the ending balance was $2,378.11. 

No meetings or Christmas Party this year.  Hope we can get back together in 2021.  Miss 

seeing all of you. 

October is Foundation Month and $215.00 will be sent from the Lodge Treasury.  We would 

like to encourage individual member donations.  Send to Sons of Norway Foundation, 1455 W 

Lake St, Minneapolis, MN 55408-9943.  The Sons of Norway Leadership will match the first 

$50,000 in donations between now and the end of the year.  For more information visit 

www.sofn.com/foundation. 

http://www.sofn.com/foundation
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Calendars can be ordered for $10.  Contact Mary Peterson 715-284-2357 by Nov 1.  Leave a 

message. 

Kielyn and Weston Rowekamp are planning on attending Masse Moro in 2021.  Kielyn had 

planned on 2020 but it was cancelled.  To earn money to go to camp they will be at the 

Jackson County Winters Farmer Market (American Legion Hall on Hwy 54 West) selling baked 

goods and crafts on Oct 31, Nov 21 and 28, and Dec 12 and 18.  Please support them if you can 

go to the market. 

 

Playing cards are available from District Five Scandinavian Photo Contest.  There were 72 

entrants from over 25 lodges who submitted photos from their personal travels to Norway, 

Sweden, Denmark and Iceland.   See the D5 Merchandise page to order a deck of cards. 

http://www.sonsofnorway5.com/financial/district_5_merchandise.php 

Check out the Friendly Fifth Friday News to keep up with what is going on during this stay at 

home time.  http://sonsofnorway5.com/news/friendly_fifth_friday_news.phpy 

Nordic News introduces you to experts on Nordic and Nordic-American heritage.  It is a “radio 

show” produced by the Fifth District, on every Tuesday at 6:20 PM (Central), 7:20 PM 

(Eastern).  By Computer https://gotomeet.me/SofN-D5    By phone: 648-749-3112 (access code: 

509-077-557). 

You can watch past episodes of Nordic News at: 

http://sonsofnorway5.com/programs/speakers_bureau.php 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://sonsofnorway5.com/news/friendly_fifth_friday_news.phpy
https://gotomeet.me/SofN-D5
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Stamp Donations (Reminder to cut out stamps with a small part of the envelope around the 

stamp.) 

We will not be sending them in this year but continue to save. 

There are many ways in which we are asked to assist our fellow human beings who are in need.  Participation 

in the Tubfim program is one of the simpler yet successful ways to do just that.  Tubfrim is an organization in 

Norway that resells cancelled stamps and donates the proceeds to help children with disabilities.  In 1928 

Ditlef Frantzen, postmaster of the small Norwegian town of Nesbyen, got the idea to collect and market 

canceled stamps as a way of raising funds for the Tuberculosis Association in Norway.  Within a few years, his 

idea caught on and many communities in Norway and beyond were collecting and sending bags of canceled 

stamps to Nesbyen.  When Frantzen left Nesbyen in 1943, he donated his stamp collecting institution to the 

Norwegian Health Service.  Since tuberculosis is no longer the threat to health that it once was, today disabled 

and needy children receive the proceeds from the resale of stamps.  Last year Tubfrim made a profit of 

520,000 Kroner (that’s almost $80,000).  To help Tubfrim do is crucial work, simply clip canceled stamps from 

envelopes, leaving at least a quarter of an inch around the edge. 

 

Financial Benefits Counselor       
Financial Benefits Counselor for our lodge is Tom Kunkel at 1109 MacArthur Ave.  Ste. 3, Eau Clarie, WI 54701 

Office :  715-834-5366   Cell Phone: 715-828-4993   Toll Free Phone:  844-233-7667  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Fossen 
Lodge 5-534 
119 Pierce Street 
Black River Falls, WI 
54615 

 

 

2020 
Sour Cream and Raisin Pie   

 

 

Ingredients  8 Servings 

• 1 cup sour cream     

• 1 cup white sugar 

• 2 Large Eggs beaten 

• 1 teaspoon baking powder 

• 1 pinch Salt 

• 1 teaspoon cinnamon 

• ½ teaspoon nutmeg 

• ½ teaspoon ground cloves 

• 3 Tablespoons White Vinegar 

• 1 Cup Raisins 

• 1 unbaked 8” Pie Crust 

 

Step 1: Preheat oven to 350 degrees F (175 degrees C) 

Step 2: In a medium bowl, stir together sour cream and sugar until smooth and creamy. 

Stir in eggs, baking powder, salt, cinnamon, nutmeg, cloves, vinegar, and raisins; mix 

until well blended. Pour mixture into pie crust. 

Step 3: Bake in a preheated oven 40 to 50 minutes. Cool in refrigerator before serving. 


